From: Brown, Matt < Matt.Brown@lakelandgov.net >

Sent: Tuesday, June 3, 2025 2:05 PM

To: Chad Winningham < CWinningham@alachuacounty.us>

Cc: Lyon, TJ < TJ. Lyon@myfloridacfo.com; allen.willisjr@talgov.com; John.Kohnke@myfloridacfo.com; Jeff.Strickland@myfloridacfo.com;

payton.jones@mlbfl.org; Harold Theus hmt@alachuacounty.us; Jessevb3@gmail.com;

Brown, Matt < Matt. Brown@lakelandgov.net >

Subject: Welcome TRT-309

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Battalion Chief Winningham-

Congratulations, on successfully completing your Operational Readiness Evaluation and site inspection to become a state of Florida deployable Technical Rescue Team. Your team number is your previous assigned number of TRT-309.

Your team designation has been added in the ReadyOp system.

You have been added as the Program Manager and primary contact. If you would like to add another member as an alternate contact, please send me their information and I will add to the team contact list.

Thank you and Alachua County Fire Rescue for all the hard work and dedication to make the Florida USAR System the best!

Matt Brown Assistant Fire Chief of Administration FASAR TRT Work Group Leader Lakeland Fire Department

City of Lakeland

p. 863.834.8296

c. 863.860.0764

facebook.com/LakelandFD @LakelandFD

